

# **WATER WHEELS**

The regular Town Council Meeting was held on January 13, 2015. Mr. Chris Johnson with Carr, Riggs & Ingram presented the 2013/2014 audit report. Mr. Johnson advised the Town consistently maintains good, clean records. However, it is necessary to actively seek ways to increase revenue in order to improve the stability of the Town. A Citizens Advisory Task Force (CATF) was established consisting of five residents from the Town. The CATF assists in developing and conducting neighborhood revitalization and any other programs that may be beneficial to the Town using CDBG funds.

The regular Town Council Meeting was held on February 10, 2015. A Fair Housing Public Information Meeting and the 1<sup>st</sup> Public Hearing for the CDBG Program was held. The regular Town Council Meeting was held on March 10, 2015. The Council approved supporting Project Graduation again this school year. Each high school in Jackson County will receive \$100.00 for this activity.

# THE MAYOR'S CORNER

As we all welcome Spring, let's work together and show pride for "Our Town" by keeping our yards clean and attractive.

#### **NEWS SPLASH**

Please join us at our regularly scheduled Town Council Meetings ~ the 2<sup>nd</sup> Tuesday of each month at 6:30PM at the Town Hall ☺

# **WATER CONSERVATION**

Did you know - One of the most costly household wastes of water is a leaky toilet. According to the American Water Works Association, toilets account for 45% of all indoor

water use in a typical residence. *It is estimated that 20% of all toilets leak!* 

# **SAFETY**

The Spring and Summer months will soon be here which means our children will be out and about. Please help us, help them stay safe.

#### **REMINDER**

Water and garbage bills are mailed at the end of each month and are due by the 10<sup>th</sup> day of the following month. A 10% penalty will be applied on the 15<sup>th</sup> of the month. If the total bill, including late charges, is not paid by the 19<sup>th</sup> of the month your services will be turned-off/suspended (in the morning) on the 20<sup>th</sup> of the current month. If your water/garbage is turned-off/suspended, the entire bill including late charges and reconnect fee must be paid in order to reactivate your account.

## **GREETINGS**

We welcome these people to our town!

Steven Blighton Ashlee Scott Breona Pollock Tammy Collins

#### **FAREWELL**

These people have left our fair town.

Calvin Olds

#### **SYMPATHY**

Our heartfelt sympathy is extended to the families of:

Margaret Long George Hayes Earl Holland

## TRASH FACILITY

Beginning October 1, 2014 the Sway Car/Roll Back will ONLY be open the 1<sup>st</sup> & 3<sup>rd</sup> Saturday of every month.

The remainder of the facility will continue to be open every Tuesday & Saturday from 7:30-4:30.

If you choose to burn limbs and leaves on your property, **please do not leave it (or any fire) unattended.** 

# Please remember: YOU CAN NOT BURN HOUSEHOLD TRASH ON YOUR PROPERTY.



Animals **must** be confined at all times for the safety and well-being of everyone in our town.

This will prevent fines and/or removal of your animal by the Animal Control Officer.

## **TIDBITS**

Please visit <u>www.townofgreenwood.org</u> for information regarding our Town.

## **OUR OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED:**

Monday, May 25, 2015 for Memorial Day.

#### WATER LEAKS

- ~ Personality can open doors but only character can keep them open.
- ~ Good judgement comes from experience, and a lot of that comes from bad judgement.
- ~ Life isn't about waiting for the storm to pass, it's about learning how to dance in the rain.

From us to you, So Long Until Next Time,

Cindy Croxton

**Town Clerk** 

Beth Beutler

Deputy Clerk\_\_\_\_

